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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 15 July 2010 7.00pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Cllrs Stanley, Millward & Wright
1
Welcome & Introduction

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting including guest speakers.

2
Apologies

As above.

3
Peter Hartshorne & Dennis Harper – Community Crime Fighters Role

This agenda item moved to end of meeting.


Both speakers gave a presentation on the Crime Fighters Role.


Secretary given folder and disk with full details of the information needed for this role.


To summarise this role as follows:


Support and work with Police/Council and community in reporting crime & anti social behaviour.


Share information on crime and to find out what follow-ups are there for the victims of crime and ASB.


Publish more widely the dates of the local PACT (Partners & Community Together Meetings) and join in as these can make a huge difference.

Set up community newsletters and community estate walks.
4
Sgt Rob Simpson , Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues.


Update on EDL March on 17 July 2010 in Dudley Town Centre.



PACT Meeting


Next meeting 26 July 2010 at Darby & Joan Club 6.30pm start.


At last meeting the residents were concerned with the meeting being held at this location and felt that the youths that are constantly congregating around the building would realise that the main issues would be to do with problems with youths and that they may be targeted.  A request to be made for the next meeting to be held at the Ellowes Hall Sports College.  This would be looked into on behalf of the residents & tenants.


Crime


Confirmed that this is at its lowest as it can be.


To be mindful of bogus callers and officials that are about some posing as Gas Board and Council officials. None have been reported in the Gornal area.


Anti Social Behaviour

Still issues with off road bikes. A request for any incidents to be kept on record either through the official diaries or on paper of times, registration numbers etc.  


Sgt Simpson was informed of speeding concerns down Summer Lane and a request for speed bumps to be put in place.  Sgt Simpson confirmed that the police  would speak to Traffic Department at Dudley Council and report the concerns mentioned.


Report also of motor bikes congregating around the Ellowes Sports College between 3.20 – 4.15pm noise of revving up is constant.  Police have already spoken to the group of people and warned them if there is a second occurrence the bikes will be taken off them.  Request to let the police know immediately this happens again.
5
Phil Smith (Housing Manager) Patch Report on behalf of PS and Ahmed Salam

Meetings are going on in respect of issues in Leafy Rise

All quiet in Wood Road with regards to youths congregating and drinking outside the shops.


A Community Safety Bid has been successful in respect of locked gates being put onto existing fencing around the Wood Road shops to enable the Council to keep the fenced off area kept clean from rubbish.


Garages at top of Ellowes Road are now to be demolished and therefore there is now no need for the garages to be painted.


Garages in Hillside & Park Road are also down for demolition..  Request that the garages in Hillside be kept safe until demolition.  This will be looked into.


New Build in Wood Road

Petition was handed in and all paperwork has now been submitted to the Council and approval has now been given for the 19 council owned properties to be built.

Walkabouts

Existing walkabouts have not been very productive due to the large area that has to be covered.  Therefore a new structure to be looked at including timings, split walkabouts and introduce when possible 4.30 – 6.30 times.

To also look at flyers being sent out so that the TRA area are aware of the dates and times.

Next walkabout – 5.30pm August 12, to meet at Wood Road Shops
PS informed all of the Home Contents Insurance that is now available for tenants through the Council.  Booklets were handed out.
6
Question & Answer Session with Housing Managers – once this item is completed the HMs will be leaving the meeting.

Stickley Lane/Park Road


Complaints have been made with regard to bulldog type dogs causing problems, going through fencing etc.  AS stated that he had received information about this problem and is looking into this.

PS & AH left meeting

7
Minutes of Meeting/Matters Arising 


Minutes were read and accepted as a true record. – Proposed by GJ & seconded by JP.

No matters arising.
8
Group Feedback


DFTRA – attended by PG & CB.


Informed all about the “call out charges” that the Council are implementing, This is cause for concern and more information to be available at next DFTRA meeting.

PACT – These can be attended by anyone PG was in attendance at this meeting.


Two areas of concern were mentioned one being Abbey Street and the park area.


A request for the venue for the next meeting to be changed and requested to be held at Ellowes Hall Sports College.  This is being looked into.


The existing barriers around the park to be removed as these areas are causing groups to congregate and cause nuisance.  The cost of this will be approximately £1500 and hopefully this will be successful through the Safety Bid.  Also the removal of the bench and bin area at the side of the Darby & Joan Club, again to stop anyone congregating and causing a nuisance.
Successes to date of the TRA


Wood Road Off Licence Review Meeting was attended by CB & PG and this was successful in implementing security cameras and upgrading by the licensee to stop any underage drinking.  The feedback from tenants and residents around the area have been very positive and welcomed change.
Bus Shelter in Stickley Lane. Review meeting was attended by CB & EB and was successful in the removal of shelter to that of a bus stop.  Feedback from residents has been very positive and welcomed and had achieved the removal of any anti-social behaviour which was present before.
The producing of a Newsletter is now on the way and hopefully the first one will be available for November.

Meetings with the headteacher of the Ellowes Hall Sports College has been very successful and encouraging and both parties have welcomed these meetings.  It is hoped that the Sports College will be involved in the litter picking day which will take place in September and also to be involved in future projects.

Walkabouts introduced on a more regular basis.

Request for traffic lines to be introduced at the junction of Leafy Rise, Boundary Hill & Woodfield Road and have now been implemented.

Successful partnerships with Police & Council. 

The Secretary will send out letters on behalf of TRA in respect of any issues that concern the area, letters were sent out to Centro with regards to the Bus Shelter, BT with regards to the kiosk in Wood Road leading into Ellowes Road, letters to Council etc.

9
AOB


None.

10
Date, time & venue of next Public Meeting


The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley


14 October 2010 – 7.00pm start.
Meeting closed 8.40pm.
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